
BDR 14-955
SB 240

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 24, 2015
Agency Submitting: Department of Public Safety, General Services

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2014-15

Fiscal Year
2015-16

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

BDR 14-955 (SB240) relating to public safety.  Existing law authorizes a private person who wishes to transfer a 
firearm to another person to request the Central Repository to perform a background check on the person who wishes 
to acquire a firearm.  Section 14 of this bill prohibits the Central Repository from charging a fee to perform a 
background check for such a transfer.  Because the General Services Division (GSD) has no way to estimate the 
number of private party background checks passage would provide, a definitive cost estimate cannot be determined at 
this time. However, should workload increases necessitate additional staffing, GSD through the Director of the 
Department of Public Safety, as authorized within Section 14, subsection 7, will return to the Interim Finance 
Committee to request an allocation from the Contingency Account to cover the costs incurred by the Department to 
carry out the provisions of Section 14, subsection 5 of this bill.

Tammy TrioName

Title ASOII

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION'S COMMENTS Date Monday, March 23, 2015

The agency's response appears reasonable.

James R. Wells, CPAName

Interim DirectorTitle

FN 3613


	Fiscal Notes
	FN 3613
	Fiscal Amount



